

March 23, 2011

Mr. Marty Forsythe Chair District Education Council School District 17 17 Miramichi Road Oromocto, N.B. E2V 2P6

Dear Mr. Forsythe:

Thank you for your letter of February 23, 2011 notifying me of the District Education Council's intention to review the sustainability of Burton Elementary School as per provincial Policy 409 – Multi-year school infrastructure planning.

Once the District Education Council has determined the sustainability of Burton Elementary School and completed public consultation as per sections 6.4 and 6.5 of the Policy, please advise me of any resulting recommendations for the school as stated in section 6 of the above-noted Policy.

Sincerely,

Jody Carr, Minister

Education and Early Childhood Development

c. Mr. David McTimoney, Superintendent, School District 17

Mr. Mark Fisher, Director of Finance and Administration, School District 17

Mr. Rick Demmings, Director of Education, School District 17

Ms. Denise Watson, Principal, Burton Elementary School

Mr. Ron White, Acting Director, Educational Facilities and Pupil Transportation

